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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
As you know, we have rearranged our Sports Day for Monday afternoon and it looks like the weather is going 
to be very hot.  We will make sure the children are sat in the shade between races, have their water bottles 
and can cool down during the afternoon. If you are coming along to watch, please be aware that there will 
be very little shade for you to sit in and unfortunately, we cannot provide refreshments this year so put on 
that sunscreen and please bring a drink! Gates will be open at 1:15 pm for a 1:30 pm start – we hope to see 
you all there! 
 

Thank you, 

Mrs Cowell-Clark 

 
Contacting us: 
 
Calls can be made to school Monday to Thursday from 8:30am – 4.30pm and Friday 8.30am - 4pm on 
01777 708065.  
 
Enquiries about admissions, school dinners and any other query should be directed to 
office@clarborough.notts.sch.uk    
 
Finance queries should be directed to: finance@clarborough.notts.sch.uk 

 
 
National Online Safety 

 
Every week, National Online Safety (NOS) produce informative posters 
highlighting a specific online item.  This week they have mentioned ‘Steam’.  
 
A separate Parentmail will be sent out to you with the full information poster 
on this.  Please take a few minutes to read through this information.    
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Booking in Lunches, Breakfast Club and Wraparound Club  
 
Parentmail is now open for you to book your child’s lunches, Breakfast club 
and Wraparound places for the Summer Term 2.  Please note, these must 
be booked one week in advance to allow us to ensure correct staffing and 
meals etc.   
 
Please also note that Breakfast club starts from 7.45am and children will not be allowed into school before 
this time.  Thank you. 

 
We’re on Facebook and Instagram! 
 
We are on Facebook and Instagram!  Search for ‘Clarborough Primary’ and 
follow us for regular updates and see what we are getting up to!  
 

 
 
 
Please turn off your car engines whilst waiting in the village hall 
car park and on Hillview Crescent.  This is more environmentally 
friendly and considerate to those around them.   
 
Further, for those parking at the village hall, please can you ensure that you park your vehicle appropriately 
and in the correct parking spaces provided to ensure that other parents can get in and out of the car park 
easily.    

 
Toys and Fidget Toys 
 
Please note that fidget toys or any other sort of toy should not be brought into school unless you have spoken 
with your teacher and they have permitted your child to bring it in.     
 
 

Nursery and 30hrs (Frida Kahlo) 
 
 

What a wild week we have had learning about aeroplanes and 
airports! I wish you could watch the children in our role play 
aircraft, with pilots, cabin crew and passengers all acting out a 
flight scene so brilliantly!  
 
We have also been testing out paper aeroplanes, playing 
number games where children have to pack the right number of 
items into a holiday bag as well as crafts and writing activities.  
 

Next week we are off into Space! 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Reception (Georgia O’Keeffe) 

 
 
This week we have been looking at old vehicles, comparing them to new 
ones, looking at how they have changed and finding out how they work.  
 
We have also begun to use the Nick Sharratt "You Choose" books to discuss 
our likes and dislikes.  We will continue to look at these books next week, 
recording our answers in different mathematical ways, such as pictograms 
and tally charts.  The children will send all of the information that we 

gather about themselves to Mrs Deakin to help her to get to know them even more before they join her in 
Year 1 in September! 
 
 
 
 

 
Star of the week: 
Hattie for always 
being so polite! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 1 (Joan Miro) 

  
This week in English the children have been naming planets and designing 
rockets. They have also been learning about the book ‘The Queen’s Lift-Off.’ 
In Maths, they have been learning their 2-, 5- and 10- times tables. In 
Clarborough Curriculum, they have been designing a space suit for Neil 
Armstrong. Rosie has also cast and directed her own film version of ‘The 
Titanic!’  

Next week, they are practising their division and looking forward to the 
rescheduled Sports Day!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
Star of the week: Albie for your fantastic effort in reading! 
 

 

Year 2 (L.S. Lowry)  

 
This week, the children have enjoyed their 
class swap day into Year 3.  In Maths, they have 
been telling the time to five-minute intervals 
and in English, they have written a letter to the 
new Year 1 children to tell them all about their 
learning next year.  
 
Next week, they are going back to their Charlie 
McButton story and they will be looking at how 

his behaviour changed throughout the story. In Maths, they will be solving 
problems with addition, subtraction, multiplication and division. They will 
also be recapping the different ways communication has changed over time. 
 

 
Star of the week:  Henry G for trying really hard to form his letters correctly and for always giving his 
best!  
 

 
 
 
 



Year 3 (William Morris) 
 
This week, in English the children have been creating leaflets on King’s 
Park and in Maths, they have been looking at parallel and perpendicular 
lines. In Geography, they have been looking at maps around the local area.  
 
Next week, Year 3 will be recognising and describing 2-D shapes in Maths 
and in Science, they will be learning more about shadows. In English, they 
will be reviewing their grammar. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Star of the week: Alyssa for always working so hard in every lesson! 
 

 

Year 4 (Salvador Dali) 
 
The children in Year 4 have been busy completing their assessments this 
week. They enjoyed their class swap day on Wednesday.   
 
 
 

 
In English, the children have also 
been creating backgrounds for 
their poetry based on the Northern 
Lights.  
 
 
 



 

 
Next week, Year 4 will be finishing their Northern Lights poems and looking at ‘Time’ in Maths. 
 

 
Star of the week:  Beatrice for showing such determination in her assessments! 
 

Year 5 (Banksy) 
 
This week, some of the children have completed their Level One and Two Bikeability 
courses. They have also completed their end of year assessments and enjoyed their 
class swap day into Year 6 too.  The children completed their Egyptian cartouches. 
 
Next week, the children will be finding out more about coordinates in Maths and 
they will be completing their instructions about mummification and finding out 
more about the Ancient Egyptians.  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Star of the week:  Logan for his excellent attitude to learning!  
 

 

Year 6 (Lucian Freud) 
  
This week, most of the pupils have been out on their transition week at their new 
secondary schools.  When they have been in school, they have been writing stories to 
explain how superheroes got their powers and have been creating clay models of Viking 
long ships.  They have also supported Year 2 with PE and getting ready for next week’s 
Sports Day.  They have also been doing some graffiti art with Year 2.  
 
Next week, the children will be having their activity week so they will be doing lots of sports 
activities, an assault course and enjoying a climbing wall! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Star of the week: Rose for supporting Year 2 pupils fantastically in PE! 
 

 

Dates for your Diary…. 
 
Monday 11th July, 1.30pm – Sports Day (Reception to Year 6) 
Week beginning Monday 11th July – Year 6 Activity Week (Details to follow) 
1.45pm, Friday 22nd July – Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 
Tuesday 26th July – Last Day of Term 
Thursday 1st September – First Day of Term – children return back to school 

 



Out of School Achievements 
 
If your child has any out of school achievements that they would like mentioned in the newsletter, please 
send in your photos/certificates by Thursday to ensure it is included in Friday’s newsletter. 
 
 
 

 
A big congratulations to the boys from Year 3: Henry, Austin, 
Luca, William and Rowan who won the Tuxford tournament 
with their Retford United U9s team. Henry also got Man of 
the Match with two goals – Great work everyone! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
A big well done to Isla who received the Chairman’s Shield for scoring 
over 100 goals this season with Retford Football club. Isla scored 139 
goals - Great work Isla! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Congratulations to Harry who won the best darts player of the year in his 
adults dart team at Grove Mill.  Harry has been approached to play darts at a 
professional junior level! He has also been commended for his mental 
arithmetic skills and ability to call out the scores in the adult league games 
played.  
 
Harry also got voted Man of the Match in his game at Blyth Bombers at the 
weekend.  Wow – great work Harry!    
 
 



 
 
 
 
A big well done to Edward who received his 5m Rainbow Distance Certificate 
this week – Great work Edward! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Congratulations to Seb who received his Learn to Swim Level 1 Award and 
Learn to Swim 1 Certificate this – Well done Seb, keep up the good work! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Well done to Anya, Isabella, Emilia, Saffron and Freya 
who all took part in a sponsored danceathon for LCSD 
Dance Academy to raise money for charity – Great work 
girls! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Breakfast club, wraparound care, 30hours and lunches need to be booked in and paid 
for at least one week in advance on Parentmail.  Breakfast is served daily until 8:20 am. 
If you have any questions or queries relating to Breakfast club, Wraparound and 
lunches please email Mrs Hardie on office@clarborough.notts.sch.uk  
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Local News 

 
Please take a look at our community website! With its current 249 pages, more 
than 200 visitors per day - since the start of 2022 - and some 16,100 pages 
viewed in May 2022 - we are a very important source of local, and not so local, 
information covering almost every area of interest.  It even has details and 
documents, such as log books, for Clarborough Primary School from 1870 
onwards. 
 
There are many valuable links and information available on our community 
website including information about our village hall lettings, local groups, Post 
Office availability, Health and Wellbeing, Newsletters and much more! 
 
Our community site is available at: www.clarborough-welham.org.uk 

http://www.clarborough-welham.org.uk/

